Our Lady of Dolours, Botanic Avenue, Glasnevin, D09K5R6

Registered Charity Number (RCN) Parishes Trust: 20016166

Office: Mon—Fri, 10.30am—12.30pm Secretary

Parish Secretary Áine Ridgeway

Sacristy: Mon—Sun 10.30am—12.30

Sacristans Colette Sanders and Una Campbell Office/Sacristy Telephone Number: 01 797 9153

Email: ourladyofdoloursparish@gmail.com www.qlasnevinparish.ie

www.facebook.com/ourladyofdoloursglasnevin Fr. Paul Coyle Parish Priest: Tel: 01 515 6765

Email: Paul.Coyle@dublindiocese.ie

Fr. Kieran Dunne

#### **Mass Intentions:**

**Sunday 24/07** 

**09.30am** Sr. Caithriona McGinnty (R/D)

Special Intentions

11.00am Catherine Niland (A)

Joan Boyle (R/D)

**Monday 25/07** 

10.00am Vera Lawlor (A) Brian Carroll (R/D)

**Friday 29/07** 

10.00am Bríd, Seamus & Jimmy Aherne (A)

11.00am Memorial Mass -

Bridget & Jimmy Aherne

Condolences to the family and friends of John Nangle whose funeral took place this week in Our Lady of Dolours



Many thanks to all the Parishioners who have donated beautiful flowers to the Church. Your continuous kindness and thoughtfulness is warmly appreciated.

€450 was collected at the SVdP outdoor collection on 26/6. The **next** collection is on Sunday 31/7. Your continued support is greatly appreciated



There will be no adoration of the Blessed Sacrament during the month of August.



### CHURCH OPENING AND MASS TIMES

- \* Sunday Mass times are 9.30am (as Gaeilge) and 11.00am. Weekday Masses are Monday/Tuesday/Wednesday/Friday & Saturday at 10.00am. There is no mass on Thursdays
- \* The government has lifted most Covid restrictions, but parishioners and visitors may choose to continue to hand sanitise on entering the church and to wear face masks during the Mass. Communion is received in the hand only.
- \* N.B. all weekly mass intentions must be booked no later than Wednesday of the previous week in order to be included in the mass intentions list and in our newsletter.

We thank parishioners for your contributions to the First and Second Collections at Mass. A Tap and Go machine at the back of the church facilitates parishioners and visitors who wish to contribute to the First and Second collections but who don't carry cash. We hope to install a second Tap and Go device shortly for the benefit of receiving parish contributions. Contributions to the parish can be made through the 'Donate' button on the parish website: www.glasnevinparish.ie

We thank parishioners also for your generous contributions to the Summer Offering collection, which supports the priests of the parish and of the diocese.

## 18-22? LOOKING FOR A GAP YEAR?

Castlerigg Manor is a Catholic youth retreat centre located in Keswick in the English Lake District. Our work is mostly done by a team of young Catholics who live together as part of a community. We are still looking for people to start the coming year in mid August, so if you're at a loose end and want an amazing, fruitful year, maybe this is for you? It's a voluntary year but food, accommodation and pocket money are provided. To find out more, contact jack@castleriggmanor.co.uk or google Castlerigg Manor.

### CALL FOR PARISHIONERS TO TRAIN FOR THE ROLE OF FUNERAL LEADER

The Office of Mission and Ministry has prepared the outline of a training course for lay people to lead prayer specifically at the cemetery and the crematorium.

There will be four monthly sessions to the training with practical 'homework' in between. These will take place on Wednesday evenings: 14 Sept, 12 Oct, 9 Nov and 7 Dec 2022.

The initiative envisages that the Funeral Leader will be visibly present for the Funeral Mass/Service and participate in the Final Commendation Ritual. Then they will be publicly delegated by the priest to lead the prayers at the cemetery or crematorium on behalf of the parish. For further information email patrcia.carroll@dublindiocese.ie



Application is now open for the next intake of participants for Pathways. The programme, run by the Dublin Archdiocese, begins this year on Thursday, September 29, in DCU St Patrick's Campus. Places are limited so early application is advisable

Pathways is a two-year, one evening a week course, for adults of all ages who wish to explore their faith. It runs from late September to May each year, with breaks for Christmas, Easter and mid-terms. The only requirement is an openness to listening to others and to participate. The cost is €400 per year which may be paid in instalments throughout the year. For more information, contact Pathways director Eileen Houlahan at pathways@dublindiocese.ie.

Join over 1000 young people between 16 and 35 this August at the **Youth 2000 Summer Festival.** The festival takes place in Clongowes Wood College, Clane, Co Kildare from Thursday 11th August to Sunday 14th August 2022. For more information and to book your place go to www.youth2000.ie

## **WORLD YOUTH DAY - LISBON 2023**

Parishes and Individuals are now invited to register their interest in either attending WYD Lisbon or organising a parish group to participate. World Youth Day will take place August 1 to 6 in Lisbon 2023. Package options and costs are still being determined and the registration system will open in September. At present it is intended to have the option for teenagers aged 16-18 to participate as well as those aged 18-29. The Archdiocese of Dublin has a great tradition in participation at World Youth Day. A full pastoral programme for all pilgrims will also commence later in the year, with opportunities for leadership roles as well.

- Parishes are now invited to register their interest providing information if possible on numbers and maybe local leaders also
- ☐ Individuals can also use this system to register their interest Contact wyd@dublindiocese.ie.



# PLANT SALE IN AID OF

TEMPLE STREET HOSPITAL SUNDAY 24<sup>th</sup> July (Grandparents Day) 10.00 – 12.00

As the Glasnevin Village goes Wild Jubilee Garden school project is coming to a close, we are having a plant sale of the following at the front of the Church:

> dwarf sunflowers lavenders pepper plants

YOUR SUPPORT IS GREATLY APPRECIATED



The Garden Project was an amazing success and many thanks to the schools and Créche children for the fabulous artwork and the seed planting, to the schools staff who gave up their time to help with the project, to our own Peter Martin who brought Bloomsday outdoor theatre to the garden opening and to our kind sponsor of much appreciated ice-cream on the day and to all those who supported us. Special word of thanks to Terry for the wonderful photographs which will be available soon to view on our webpage. The project was a coming together of all the community of all ages and we plan to have more of these in the coming months

Family Offering Donation €250 1st Collection € 410 Share € 175 - thank you for your generous support



This Sunday 24/7 is international Grandparents Day. We will have a number of bookmark size mementos depicting the holy family including St. Joachim and St. Anne, the grandparents of Jesus, with the wonderful prayer for Grandparents written by Pope Emeritus Benedict XVI. These will be distributed after the 9.30am and the 11.00am masses.